
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 5:37 PM 
To: Fleur Brown <fleur.brown@retail.org.au> 
Cc: Nick Tindley <nrt@fcbgroup.com.au>; Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD 
<AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Urgent - Application by the SDA - Form F46 
 
Dear Ms Brown, 
 
The Full Bench advises that the ARA, and any other interested party wishing to object to the SDA 
Application, may raise those objections at the hearing listed for Monday, 29 June 2020 at 10:30am. A 
written submission is not required. 
 
Please ensure the ARA provides the name, organisation name and direct number of those wishing to 
attend the hearing by no later than 12 Noon Friday, 26 June 2020 to chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Casey Sutton  
Relief Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4648 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401  
Chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au  

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  

 
 
===================================================================================== 
From: Fleur Brown <fleur.brown@retail.org.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 24 June 2020 5:22 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Nick Tindley <nrt@fcbgroup.com.au> 
Subject: Urgent - Application by the SDA - Form F46 
 
Good Afternoon, 
 
I write on behalf of the Australian Retailers Association to request further information regarding the 
below application and hearing on Monday, 26 June. 
 
The ARA wishes to oppose this Application, however we are not certain of the process by which to do 
so. 
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Would this opposition need to take place during Monday’s hearing? Alternatively, is there a written 
process of submission for anyone opposing the application?  And if so, please could you advise what the 
deadline is for this submission? 
 
We would appreciate your advice at your earliest convenience so we can prepare our submission. 
 
Kind Regards 
Fleur Brown 
  
  

 

  
 
Fleur Brown |  Head of Communications 
Australian Retailers Association 

M: 0419 270 863 
fleur.brown@retail.org.au |  www.retail.org.au  |  1300 368 041 
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